TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

JANUARY 3rd, 2022
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their 2022 Reorganizational Meeting on Monday, January 3rd, 2022 via Zoom.  The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Town Clerk Ritamary Bell.
Roll Call:
Wendy Burton – present


Anne Arent – absent



Margaret Fallon – present



Nathan Lavertue – present



Frank Pepe - present

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

No one addressed the Board.

MOTION TO APPROVE THE AGENDA:  A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. APPROVAL OF 2022 APPOINTMENTS:  The following appointments were made on the motion of Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe and were read by Supervisor Burton:
Assessor’s Clerk


Roberta Egan

Attorney for the Town

Robert Butts


Budget Officer


Wendy Burton


Building Inspector/Code


Enforcement Officer


Don Smith


Building Inspector Secretary

Katrina Gore


CAC Secretary


Teddy Secor

Bookkeeper to the Supervisor

Kim Acard

Court Clerk



Patty Koch


Court Clerk



Carolyn Harklerode


Dog Control Officer


Rich Prentice

Highway and Recreation 


Custodian



Patty Knapp


HMEOs



Wilser, Gomme, Evans,







Dunlop, Milton, Ball 


Highway Secretary


Carrie DePaola


Planning Bd./Rec. Secretary

Sara Knickerbocker

ZBA Secretary


Mary Dalton

Records Mgmt. Clerk


Patty Knapp


Supervisor’s Secretary

Jane Cottrell

Tax Collector



Charles Hanlon

Deputy Tax Collector


Ritamary Bell


Deputy Town Clerk


Doreen Brown

Registrar of Vital Statistics

Ritamary Bell


Town Hall Custodian


Alice Still


Transfer Station Attendants

G Koch, PJ Agnelli, D Mackey, J. Schulhoff


Rec Director



Lauren Osterman

Town Historian


Kathleen Spiers


Court Prosecutor


William McGoldrick
Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
2. SUPERVISOR’S APPOINTMENTS: Supervisor Burton made her appointments as follows:

a.  Planning Board


Frank Pepe

b.  ZBA



Anne Arent

c.  Rec Commission


Nathan Lavertue

d. CAC



Margaret Fallon

e.  Insurance



Frank Pepe
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f. Transfer Station


Nathan Lavertue

g.  Buildings



Wendy Burton

h.  Emergency Management

Margaret Fallon

j.   D.C. Human Rights

Frank Pepe
3. OFFICIAL DESIGNATIONS FOR 2022: Motion made by Frank Pepe, seconded by Margaret Fallon, as follows:
Official Banks: the Bank of Millbrook and the NY CLASS account

Mileage Rate: to remain the same at $.57.7per mile

Deputy Supervisor: Nathan Lavertue

Emergency Interim Successors: #1-Frank Pepe, #2-Ritamary Bell, #3 Margaret Fallon

Official Newspapers: the Poughkeepsie Journal, the Northern Dutchess News and the

 Hudson Valley News 

4. APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue:


Planning Board: Thomas Angell
Conservation Advisory Commission: Emma Dries, Mike Picinelli, Anne Bernstein,

 Barry Haydasz
Board of Assessment Review: Sara Love

Recreation: Jessica Odell


Zoning Board of Appeals: Kathryn Zeyher
Emergency Management: Dennis Smith, Kathleen Spiers, Dennis Buchal, Jon


 Bloomberg, Bob Stramm, Jeff Spiers, Lou Casciano


Board of Ethics: Tim Gifford, Lee Kravitz, Michelle Gluck, Ann Derry and one 


vacant position

Special Events Committee: Gail Goodman, Amy Singer, Claire Copley, Curtis Moore,

 Katie Fallon, Doreen Brown, Patty Wineapple


Burdick Park Committee: Mark Lagus, Judith MacDonald, Frank Sellerberg, Charles

Shaw, Rosemaie Miner, Lucu Kasofsky

Veterans Outreach Committee: Mechelle Burdick Kusko, but Supervisor Burton added

 that she will look for more members


Youth Ambassador: Julian Couse


Haunted Fortress Committee: not ready to form this committee quite yet
Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

5. APPROVAL OF KENNEL CONTRACT: The 2022 Kennel Contract with Pine Plains Veterinary Associates was approved on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, with mention made that the fee was going up to $25 per day.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

6.  EMPLOYEE INSURANCE BUY-OUT: Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to approve two full-time Highway employees to receive the insurance buy-out.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

7. ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS’ VOTING DELEGATE: Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe, to approve Supervisor Burton to be the Town’s delegate at the Association of Towns meeting in February.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

8. MOTION TO INCLUDE THE SUPERVISOR’S EMAIL NOTICE IN WITH THE 2022 COUNTY/TOWN TAX BILLS:  Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to have a notice included with the tax bills alerting Town residents to sign up for the Supervisor’s emails.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

9. MOTION TO SET THE FEBRUARY 13TH TOWN BOARD MEETING FOR THE ANNUAL “APPROVAL OF BOOKS”: Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to approve this annual approval of Books of the Court, the Building Inspector and the Town Clerk on 2/13/22.  However, further discussion may follow at the next meeting.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
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10. OTHER: Councilman Pepe wished all a “Happy New Year” and welcomed Nathan Lavertue to the Board.


Supervisor Burton reminded all that the January 10th Special Meeting / Public Hearing would be on the Comprehensive Plan, and that Gary Lovett would attend.

At this time, all January Town Board meetings and Public Hearings would be by Zoom.

With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn at 7:25 PM Margaret Fallon, seconded by Wendy Burton.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell











Town Clerk

